
CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

WORK SESSION

JANUARY 28, 2019
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary; Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Darin M. Coleman and Mr. Chad L. Vick
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hammond, Hoffman, Hough, Hubbard, Rogers, and Brown

NEWS MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link
VISITORS:
Area Principals

    I.
Call to Order:  Chairman Miles called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at the District Office and welcomed those present for the work session.  

   II.
Agenda Approval:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa, second by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, the agenda was approved as presented.
  III.    Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Miles led a moment of silence and the Pledge of Allegiance.

  IV.
Superintendent’s Report:  For information, Superintendent Goodwin gave board members a copy of the attached revised Administrative Rule for Board Policy EEAEA, Bus Driver Requirements, Training and Responsibilities.
   V.
2019-2020 Budget Discussion:  A PowerPoint budget presentation was reviewed by Superintendent Goodwin and CFO Willard.  Historical general fund balances, millage comparisons, bond obligations and debt service projections were discussed.   It was emphasized that next year’s Base Student Cost (BSC), according to the law, is estimated at $3095.  The BSC last year was capped at $2480, with the district only receiving 83% of this amount based on the funding formula.  Items impacting the budget include pension reform, health insurance, a proposed 5% Cost of Living Adjustment, and one mandated step increase.  Legislative proposals requiring caution include a push to “reform” K-12 education funding, redefining the EFA funding formula.  The State Department is proposing a BSC increase of $162, with a 5% COLA funded from EIA, while the Governor is proposing a $10 BSC increase and a 5% COLA with no real funding direction.  A $200 increase in the BSC would provide the needed funds.  The administration is projecting first reading of the 2019-2020 budget May 13 and second reading/approval June 10. 
VI.
Safety and Security Upgrades: Executive Director Price addressed several district safety and security upgrades.  He pointed out that state funding has been received for an additional SRO this year, and a Go Trailer is available for evacuation purposes and reunification. State funds have also been used to upgrade security entrances and school video surveillance systems.  
VII.
College and Career Ready Report – Executive Directors Folsom and Haile reported that College and Career Ready (CCR) data represents 25% of state high school report card ratings.  Guidelines and requirements for becoming CCR were reviewed.

VIII.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Sweeney and second by Mrs. Burch, the board adjourned at 6:18 pm.

  IX.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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